




































































TuE Horp LEAF GAZETTE.

As we move forward towards its promises today we cannot
help but wonder what this final bend in the year’s road we are now
treading will reveal to us, and whether our courage and strength
will be more than equal to our needs. We endeavour to seek a
reason for the, to us, hateful conditions under which we approach
this annual manifestation of our friendships and affections, and
cannot find one in our own hearts. The whirl of events, outside
our own national orbit in former years, has now drawn us into its
ever-growing momentum, and for good or ill we and our Allies are
calling a halt to the forces of godlessness and barbarity who would
sweep all the ideals of creation into oblivion and extinction. Recent
history is sufficient to be quite clear on that !

Therefore, let us not be in any doubt either as to our method
of meeting this menace to the world, or its outcome. Nothing is
surer but that the spirit of Christmas will survive its latest assault,
and that in the happier years to come our ““ Peace on Earth,
Goodwill among men ” will be a new hymn of praise for blessings
vouchsafed, rather than—as it will be during Xmas, 1030—a
prayer from every sincerely human heart that beats.

And looking towards that, we hope, not too distant day, and
with the sincere wish that all of us may join together in that
enlightened new world—a world which will have passed through
the fire with its faith in humanity and its precepts of right unshaken
and unchallengeable—a world of strange quality at first to all of
us, and yet how good to those who now seek it :—How proud in
the fulfilment of our cause, and in the knowledge that we and our
Allies have marched there together ! L

And in that perspective of faith we link our thoughts with our
kindly and ever thoughtful Directors—with a fervent wish that
those who are bearing the burden and heat of the day at home may
be blest with health and strength to carry on, and that those
members of the Board who are now engaged elsewhere in helping
to defeat a common enemy may all return safely to their dear ones
and to us all when the *“ cease fire ” goes and happier times return.,

To them, and to all our Hop Leaf confreres and friends, many
of whom are doing their bit under hazardous conditions, we send
our sincerest thoughts—the best of luck, and a safe return to this
garden of England.

“To a happier ending to 1940. To the day when “ the bells
of peace ring in our ears, and the din of war is no more ”—a
Christmas Greeting indeed !
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PORTSMOUTH.

At the Naval War Memorial on the front it seemed a strange
Remembrance Day, devoid for the first time of solemn pageantry.
A handful of mourners came to lay floral tributes to those who gave
their lives at sea, both in this war and that of 1914-18. With the
scarlet of the poppies was mixed other blooms which, in many cases,
recalled lives lost in the Royal Oak.

Shortly before 11 o'clock wreaths were laid by Vice-Admiral
R. R. Turner, Admiral-Superintendent, Portsmouth Dockyard,
and Brigadier T. L. Hunton, of the Royal Marine Barracks,
Eastney. They read :— From the Commander-in-Chief, Officers
and Men of the Portsmouth Command  ; “ In honour and proud
memory of the Officers, Non-Commissioned Officers and Men of
Portsmouth Division, R.M.” : and “ From all ranks, R.N. School
of Music, Deal.”

The British Legion was represented by Mr. J. B. Keene.

There will be many people associated with the Services who
will regret the death of Lady Brock and sympathize with Admiral
of the Fleet Sir Osmond Brock in his loss. . When Sir Osmond was
Commander-in-Chief at Portsmouth from April, 1926, to April, 1929,
Lady Brock was a prominent welfare worker, especially on behalf
of organizations connected with the interests of naval families, and
she had shown a similar interest during the time her husband was
Commander-in-Chief, Mediterranean, before taking over this
command. Sir Osmond and Lady Brock had resided in West
Sussex in recent years, and the funeral took place at Slindon.

PRESENTATION TO MR. A. M. BRYAN.

A pleasing ceremony took place at this Branch recently on
the occasion of the departure of Mr. A. M. Bryan, a member of our
office staff, to Ludgershall Branch.

In the absence of Mr. F. H. Biggs (Manager), the Chief Clerk
presented Mr. Bryan with a gift (a silver-backed hair brush set)
from the Portsmouth staff, with their best wishes for his future
happiness and success. A list of subscribers accompanied the gift.
The Chief Clerk paid tribute to Mr. Bryan's work in this office
during a period of over 12 years. He said that Mr. Bryan had
always carried out his duties conscientiously and efficiently and
was a good example to the younger members of the staff. They
congratulated Mr. Bryan on his appointment at Ludgershall Branch.
Mr. Bryan suitably replied and thanked his colleagues for their
good wishes and their gift which he much appreciated.
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Mr. Bryan will be missed very much from the office here :

but he takes with him the best wishes from us all to his new sphere

of work.

Portsmouth Branch wish all readers of THE Hop LEAF GAZETTE,
both at home and abroad, A HAPPY CHRISTMAS.

SALISBURY.

The staff at Salisbury Branch would like to take this oppor-
tunity of sending to the Directors of the Firm their very best wishes
for A HAPPY CHRISTMAS.

We fully appreciate the anxieties and difficulties that have
been set before them, especially during the latter stages of the past
financial year and, for Christmas at least, we would say ““ God rest
ye merrie gentlemen.”

To all others at Head Office and to all Branches from east
to west who serve under the banner of the Hop Leaf we send our
cordial greetings, and to those who have been called to serve their
King and country we wish good luck and a safe return.

THE TAMAR BREWERY, DEVONPORT.

The Tamar Brewery, Devonport, send their heartiest wishes
to the Directors and Staff at headquarters and to all Branches
(particularly to those serving in H.M. Forces) for A HAPPY
CHRISTMAS AND BRIGHTER NEW YEAR.

Mr. Nelson Edwards has relinquished possession of the
Commercial Hotel, Millbrook, to resume interest in farming and
horse breeding. The tenancy has been taken over by Mr. J. King
who has had considerable experience in the catering world, and we
wish him every success in his new undertaking.

The White Hart Hotel, Chudleigh, has been transferred from
Mr. W. 1. Hosking to Mr. F. Turpin, who was formerly licensee of
the Phoenix Inn, Exeter. Both Mr. and Mrs. F. Turpin are well
acquainted with Chudleigh and their many friends are pleased to
welcome their return.

Bradley & Son, Ltd., The Crown Press, Caxton Street, Reading.
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